FAMILY NEWS

By Jimmy Hyde

Our God is a great God. He has been so good to us. As you are reading this article the Hyde family is loading the truck and will be heading down from Bartlesville. We will close on our new home in Shawnee on Monday, the 16th. Let's be sure to thank God for all his answered prayers and great blessings. We are so excited about finally moving to be with our new family here at Central.

YOU Are that Body.

This past Sunday we looked at the idea of the church being the body of Christ. The idea is simple. The church should be doing what Christ did in His body. It also answers many questions about how we should view the church and how we should treat the church.

"Now you are the body of Christ, and each one of you is a part of it." 1 Cor 12:27

I also want to remind us of a passage that will help us through the tough times of life.

"Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! In his great mercy he has given us new birth into **a living hope** through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead, and into an inheritance that can never perish, spoil or fade-kept in heaven for you, who through faith are shielded by God's power until the coming of the salvation that is ready to be revealed in the last time." 1 Peter 1:3-6

May God help us to grow closer to Him and each other as we learn what it means to be the body of Christ. Let's be Jesus.

THANK YOU

Dear Church Family, Thank you for the wonderful baby shower you gave us. We have always loved and appreciated the support you have given us. We can't wait for Jacob to get here. We are excited to raise him around such a loving group of people. Thank you again, Matt & Lindsey Borcherding

PRAYER CONCERNS

Brandon Gober is in OU Medical Center Hospital after an accident at work on Monday. At this time he was in surgery and they did not have a room number. He does have a broken pelvis and maybe other injuries as well.

Ben Salter was admitted into the OK Heart Hospital, North this past weekend. The doctors think it was his asthma causing chest pains. He is in room #277.

After tests and a biopsy, the doctors have determined that **Ed Paine**, the son-in-law of **Wayne & Patti Spencer** has cancer. He began chemo treatments
Monday and will continue for nine weeks. He and wife **Amanda** are kinship fostering the 7 month old twins that you have been graciously praying for as well as their 21 month old sister. Prayers are requested for this family. Also, they are in need of 3 high chairs. Please let Patti know if you can help with this.

Jose Moralas, a friend of **Teresa Beckham's** son, was critically injured while serving in the army in Afghanistan. Please keep him in your prayers.

Warmth From the Heart

Our Warmth From the Heart Coat Give-Away is only 2 months away on Saturday, November 9th. Please remember, if you are a garage sale person or a bargain shopper to be sure to check for coats. We need sizes elementary age boys and girls 8-16 and teen sizes 12-2XX. This year we are asking for NO blankets or clothing because those items take up precious space. This is our 12th annual coat give-away, let's make it our best and reach those souls who need Christ. Thank you, Ron & Debbie Taffe

Central's Annual Ladies Appreciation Day will be Sunday, September 29th, following our morning worship service. This is a time that we honor our ladies for all of their dedication and service to the church throughout the years. Please come so we may say a special thank you to you.

YOUTH NEWS

By Nathan Kelly

If you haven't been listening to the announcements, at the end of the month is the Ladies Appreciation Luncheon. The youth ladies have a great opportunity. They have been given 2 tables to decorate and to sit at. So <u>Saturday night</u>, September 28, if you want to help, meet down in the basement of the building and Kylee and Janet will have decorations for you to use. Now guys, you're not invited. I believe last year we went out to eat and we can do that again. I mean, I would hate for you to feel left out.

Now that everyone is back in school with their friends, I'm sure that you have to encounter some people who you aren't so friendly too. We all have them in our lives. Even if we don't say anything bad to them we are thinking it. It's something I struggle with. I don't have the confidence to say what I think but I sure do think it. I like to see it as a test, and a test that I fail more often than not. Hebrews 12:2 reminds us that there are angels among us. Now I'm not saying all these people that you don't like are angels, but you never know. Besides, are you really acting like an angel back to them?

UPCOMING EVENTS

Ladies Bible Class will resume on Wednesday, September 18 at 10:30 AM with the monthly luncheon following. All Central ladies are invited and encouraged to come enjoy this time of study and fellowship. The annual Ladies Night at Little will be Friday, September 20th. Dinner will be served from 5:30 until 6:30 and the program begins at 7 PM. The speaker this year will be Sandra Day from the Eastside congregation in Midwest City. Join them for a salad supper, singing, fellowship and devotional. The van will leave our building at 5:00. Please let Michelle McKnight know if you plan to ride the van.

God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble. Psalm 46:1

CONTINUING PRAYER CONCERNS

Bob Allen, Ruth Autrey, Chad Beard, Bob Bivins, Gary Brown (elder at Highland), Betty Caldwell (sister of Linda Carpenter), Harold Carothers, Blake Carter (great grandson of Sue Merritt), Sherri Collins, Norma Cowden, Robert Donaldson (Vivian Cross's brother), Babe Doyle, Norma Edgmon, Dave Emery, Mary Jo Fleming, Fredith Hanifan, Norma Holt (Carl Holt's sister-in-law), Louise Honaker, Mariella Jacobs, John Johnston, Jerry Lanier (son of the late Lois Lanier), June Lawerance (mother of Bill Lawerance), Aubrey NcNutt, Cindy Monday (friend of Rita Romberg), Patti Morgan (niece of Burl Vanlandingham), Thearlene Morris, Gene & Dorothy Norton, Rachel O'Neal, Addyson & Savannah Paine (twin great granddaughters of Wayne & Patti Spencer), Andy Peerson (brother to Royce Peerson), Alice Rice, Sue Riedel, Naomi Rutledge, Rhetta Smith, Sarah Smith, Dorothy Strickland, John Sullivan, Jenni Tennery (Leona Smith's granddaughter), Emma White, Iva Williams (mother of Cathy Rose) and Selene Williams (daughter of Craig & Michelle McKnight). All these members and friends have continuing health concerns or other special circumstances.

They appreciate your interest and prayers.

POTLUCK

Our monthly potluck for **September** will be after PM services on the **15th**. We will have a **Luau** theme and our hostesses are **Amber Curtis** and **Jennifer Lawrence**.

LOOKING AHEAD

SEPTEMBER 15—Monthly Potluck after PM Services

SEPTEMBER 15—Search: "Sin"

SEPTEMBER 18—Wednesday Morning Ladies Bible Class

resumes at 10:30 with Potluck following

SEPTEMBER 20—Ladies Night at Little Church of Christ;

dinner 5:30-6:30; program begins at 7 PM

SEPTEMBER 22—Search: "Forgiveness"

SEPTEMBER 27—Trey Canard & Hannah Smith Wedding, OKC

SEPTEMBER 29—Central's Annual Ladies Appreciation Luncheon after AM Services

SEPTEMBER 29—Search: "What Graces Teaches"

Periodical Postage PAID

BRING A FRIEND AND ATTEND

GOSPEL GUIDE (USPS 223-120) is published weekly except for

Periodical rate is paid at Shawnee, OK 74801 POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE GOSPEL GUIDE, P.O. box 1228, Shawnee, OK 74802

!		9:30 A.M.	10:30 A.M.	5:00 P.M.		10:00 A.M.	7:00 P.M.		
	SUNDAY	BIBLE STUDY	WORSHIP	SUNDAY EVENING	WEDNESDAY	LADIES BIBLE CLASS	MID-WEEK CLASSES	IN SEARCH OF LORD'S WAY	Sunday 7:30 A.M. KSBI

LAST WEEK'S RECORD	
Bible School	124
Worship Service	207

Worship Service207Sunday Evening94Wednesday Evening104

\$5040.33

SERVING THE CONGREGATION

Contribution

September 15, 2013

Announcements: Bob Perry
Opening Prayer: George Mastick
Song Director: Paul Harris
Sermon: Jimmy Hyde

Closing Prayer: Ron Taffe

SERVING AT THE LORD'S TABLE
SOUTH

NORTHSOUTHBrian NipperBob SeikelJaxon CanardKyle Perry

AT THE BACK OF AUDITORIUM

Ron Dunavan Lynn Harmon

USHERS

Steve Kelly Jim Cross

GREETERS

Foyer: Steve & Mary Kelly Elevator: Jim & Vivian Cross

NURSERY ATTENDANT

Michelle McKnight

ASSISTING OUTSIDE ELEVATOR DOOR

Mark Autrey

PROJECTION CONTROL

Scott Perry

EVENING WORSHIP

Opening Prayer: Michael Michener
Song Director: Paul Harris
Sermon: Jimmy Hyde
Closing Prayer: Chuck Carter

SERVING AT THE LORD'S TABLE

NORTH SOUTH

Clavin Norwood Robert Perry

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICE
Classes For All Ages

Song Director: Paul Harris

Devotional: Ron Taffe

VAN DRIVER
Tracy Gettle

FRANK ROMBERG-273-1297

If you are unable to serve this week, please notify



September 12, 2013 Vol. L17, No. 37

THE GOSPEL GUIDE

MINISTERS:

Jimmy Hyde Dwyane Dennis Nathan Kelly

ELDERS:

Paul Harris Steve Kelly Bob Perry Robert Perry Jim Pettyjohn

DEACONS:

Dale Beard
Jim Cross
Tracy Gettle
Scott Perry
Frank Romberg
Bob Stephens
Ron Taffe

SECRETARY:

Michelle McKnight

CUSTODIANS:

Jim & Vivian Cross

MISSIONS:

Africa Bible College Christian Services

Germany

Hope Harber Home

Carpenter Place

Nicaragua Biblical Inst.

Philippines
Search
Tipton Home
Westview Boys Home



"Every scripture inspired of God is also profitable for teaching, for reproof, for correction, for instruction which is in righteousness. That the man of God may be complete, furnished completely unto every good work."

II Timothy 3:16-17

Tenth and Bell – P.O. Box 1228 – Shawnee, OK 74802-1228

Office: 405-273-3065 FAX: 405-275-7720

Email: tenthandbell@sbcglobal.net Website: tenthandbell.org